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 Celebrating Hope  
Summer Newsletter 2013 

Bridge Builders: Men Building a Bridge to Male Survivors of Domestic Abuse 

 
 Around the world male survivors of domestic abuse are starting to break the silence about the truth that a man can be abused 

by a woman. In fact, recent research has confirmed that women are just as likely to be abusive as men, both in heterosexual and     

same-sex partnerships.  

 Unfortunately, the prevalent misconception that only women can be victims of domestic abuse has silenced many male      

survivors. Often times, male survivors are not believed when they start to speak out about the abuse in their relationship, inhibiting 

these men from seeking out support. At times men have even been re-victimized by the very agencies or resources needed to break 

free of the abuse they endure. 

 As one survivor states on the website, Living Abuse Free, a support network and self help data base for abused men and 

women: ñThe very society who teaches a man to be non-violent toward women reacts with stunned disbelief and indifference when 

that same man pleads for help and support because he is being abused byéhis wife. Why?" (S. Jackson 2003)  

 Though the Bridge to Hope offers advocacy to men and their children, the agency is making a strong effort to improve       

those services.  The Bridge wants to send out the message to the male survivors in our community that we believe you, we are here for 

you, and that no one deserves to be abused.  

 Thanks to the dedication of sympathetic gentlemen from our community, an emergency safe house for male survivors and 

their children is now available and a monthly support group is being offered to men who have experienced abusive relationships.  The 

Bridge to Hope is grateful for the time and energy these men are investing into improving our services to male survivors. The         

following statement is from a current client, member of the Bridge Builders support group and active supporter of the Bridge to Hope: 

 

My life had been like quick sand. No matter how hard I tried to free myself from the abuse, I kept sinking. Feeling help-

lessness, despair; I felt like I was alone, and many more horrific feelings- some things that no person should have to 

feel. Every time I would seek help, it would be another step in being drowned in my quick sand. Eventually I just quit 

looking for help, and believed that I should follow the old adage, "to take it like a man and be silent about it". I         

believed that for so many years and while I kept believing that saying, my depression from the abuse got so bad that I 

just wanted to end my life. That is when I hit my rock bottom.  

 

I was encouraged by a loved one to call the Bridge to Hope. I wanted to, but I thought, and had been told, that domestic 

violence shelters will help only women and children, but never men. When I called, a lady answered, and the next day I 

met the advocate for survivors of domestic abuse. I thought it was a joke, a ruse that someone would believe my story. 

Yet when I told the advocate, she believed me. The advocate and I have been meeting for over seven months now, and it 

has been an uphill battle to recovery. With the Bridge however, it is an easier uphill battle than if I did it on my own.  

 

The Bridge to Hope is the perfect name for this organization, bridging my former life of abuse to a new life of hope, 

empowerment, and a positive outlook on life. There is a new group for men who are survivors of abuse. One of the men 

came up with the name, "Bridge Buildersò for the group. It is a perfect name, not just for the male's group, but for   

everyone that supports this organization. Every donation, kind word, moment spent to improve the quality of life to    

victims and survivors of abuse is a true builder of this organization. As a client, I am eternally grateful for what has 

been and will be accomplished with this organization.  

 

Sincerely, 

A Fellow Builder. 

 

Upcoming Events: Bridge Builders Menôs Support Group July 6th 2-4 pm 

The Bridge to Hope  

http://www.heart-2-heart.ca/men/note.php
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Summer days and the warm sun can give lots of people a reason to spend more time outside and with others.       

Children especially, who are eager to take on new adventures as school is no longer in session. Statistics show that 

44% of reported sexual abuse cases are children. Maintaining an open conversation is essential to keeping your child 

safe. Here are some things to keep in mind as your child is on summer break:  

Educate about body parts 

Teaching your child about their private body parts using anatomically correct terms (e.g. penis or vagina)        

promotes positive body image and parent-child communication. The use of slang terms can make the process 

of reporting more difficult should an event of abuse occur. Also discuss that if anyone touches their private 

areas, they should tell someone about it. Even if someone makes them feel uncomfortable, to keep telling 

someone about it until they get help  

Drop-in on child activities or supervision 

Make time to attend their events or supervised care at unexpected times to observe how and what your child is 

doing. One way abusers can do what they do is by having uninterrupted, private access to a child. Let your 

child know that it is okay to say ñnoò to anyone. A child is less likely to get victimized if the abuser feels like 

he/she will tell someone.   

Know the warning signs of abuse 

Children express themselves in many different ways and most of them are afraid of telling someone about their 

abuse. Sometimes the warning signs arenôt obvious so pay attention to the little things. Some examples are:  

reluctance to return to activity or individual(s) 

increased knowledge of sexual words or behaviors 

sudden sleep disturbance or bedwetting issues 

exhibiting aggressive behavior 

anything else that seems unusual or ñoffò about your child 

Know what to do if you suspect abuse 

Believing and supporting your child is the most important factor in helping your child through the process.    

Children rarely lie about being sexually assaulted so let them know that they can trust you if something did  

      happen to them. It is never a victimsô fault for the abuse.  

 

Houa Lee 

Sexual Assault Services Advocate 

Children  & Summer Safety   

A letter from a previous shelter clienté 

 

 ñI just wanted to thank you again for all your support and     

guidance. At first, the prospect of trying to survive on my own with 

four children was unbelievably daunting. Being able to come back on a 

daily basis for any of our needs, whether it be food, toiletries or      

counseling, has been a great comfort for us. Itôs extremely difficult   

being in a new city and not having any friends or family to confide in.  

 Our daily visits to The Bridge have rejuvenated my spirits,     

bolstered by courage and given me a much clearer vision and            

understanding of the steps I need to take to improve the lives of my 

children and myself. In the last six months we have come to think of 

you and your staff as family and I hope that this experience helps us to 

continually grow closer. With much gratitude and love.ò  
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Welcome & Thank You! 
The Bridge to Hope has two new Board Members:  

Mary ñMameò Gale and Becky Kneer 

The Community Foundation has been a generous supporter of The Bridge to 

Hope for many years, but last fall they awarded us a grant which enabled us 

to purchase a new server for our computer systems. This new server allows 

our staff to work more efficiently and effectively to make sure that the 

needs of our clients are met, and that we are able to work in a completely 

confidential setting to protect the men, women and children who are fleeing 

abuse in their lives.  

 

We want to take this opportunity to thank the Community Foundation of 

Dunn County for the funds to purchase this server. We are truly grateful for 

your support and kindness.  

Support Group Time Changes!  

 

Our Womenôs Domestic Abuse Survivors Support Group and  

Childrenôs Support Group will now begin at 6:00pm every Thursday  

night with a dinner served beforehand at 5:30pm.  

This is effective immediately. 

 

Our Sexual Assault Survivors Support Group will begin  

at 6:00pm every Wednesday night beginning July 3rd.  

Mary moved to the area in 1980 to run a dairy farm with her husband. They wanted to live the way her great grandparents had before; 

growing and making their own food. Mary and her family moved to Menomonie in 1996. She enjoys spending time in her garden and 

looking for wild mushrooms! Mary is hoping to share and contribute her experiences with The Bridge to Hope. She feels fortunate to 

have a happy, healthy life and wishes to share this with other families. 

Becky is from Western Wisconsin, and has lived in Menomonie for several years. She has a background in nursing, gaining her     

degree from UWEC and becoming an Army Nurse for several years. She later received her Masterôs degree in Community Health 

Nursing. She currently works with Our Saviorôs Lutheran Church as a Parish Nurse, connecting the community and the church and 

promoting good health. She wishes to continue this passion in life to promote good community health and to bridge together the    

community, which is one reason she joined The Bridge to Hopeôs board. 

Thank you for choosing to be part of our mission and providing your valuable life experiences to  

creating a safer, more just, and compassionate society!  
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To current resident or: 

If you or someone you love is being abused call The Bridge to Hopeôs 24-Hour Crisis Line at 

 (715) 235-9074  or TEXT (715) 308-9110 

 
1901 South Broadway, Menomonie, WI 54751 

1-800-924-9918 

Providing a bridge to hope that creates a safer, more just and compassionate society.  

www.thebridgetohope.org 

manager@thebridgetohope.org 

Karaoke    Cocktails 
Thank you to all our sponsors, karaoke     

contest participants, judges, and those who 

attended the event! Karaoke & Cocktails was 

a huge success, and we have each of you to 

thank!  

 

It was our most successful fundraiser in recent 

years and we are so grateful that you chose to 

be part of it; it is because of the continued 

support from our community that we are able 

to continue offering our services completely 

free to our clients. All the proceeds from this 

event go the men, women and children who 

are choosing to end the abuse in their lives 

and live each day filled with happiness, hope 

and freedom.  

Sponsors: 

WESTconsin Credit Union 

Cardinal FG 

Wal-Mart 

Country Jam USA 

Burgfechtel & Parent Law Firm 

Dana Brunstrom 

Bremer Bank 

Wisconsin Industrial Sand Co.  

State FarmðJackie Hunt Agency 

Xcel Energy 

ConAgra Foods 

Special Thank You to: 

WAXX 104.5 and  

Alex & Cora  

for hosting and  

advertising the event  

 

and 

 

 Pioneer Grill & Saloon for 

hosting the event and  

providing the Aruba raffle 

prize  

More exciting fundraising events to come at the  

Pioneer Grill & Saloon!  

Stay updated by visiting our website! 


